
EagleSong Family Peony Farm 
 

Dear Commissioner Brune:

I am writing in opposition of the proposed changes to 18 AAC 36.125 and 18 AAC 36.135 that
would require testing of M. ovi for importing sheep and goats.

With M. ovi being a pathogen that is already found in Alaska's wildlife, testing animals before they
come into the state will have no impact on whether this pathogen gets into wildlife. This regulation
will increase the cost of doing business for Alaska's farmers, and increase the cost of sheep and goat
products (meat, dairy, fiber, etc.).

We should be finding ways to support Alaska's farmers and ranchers and encourage growth instead
of imposing costly and burdensome regulations.

I urge you to reconsider implementing regulations that would impose any required testing for M.
ovi, this pathogen is endemic in North America and needs more research conducted to better
understand it. The focus should be on more cost-effective and efficient strategies that maintain
separation between livestock and wildlife.

Please don't bow down to money and power filled organizations from outside who try to control our
state!

Respectfully,

Paula Williams
EagleSong Family Peony Farm
Bush Alaska, 40 Miles NW of Anchorage at the base of Sleeping Lady
(907) 521-0034


